Your Name & Address

Date

The Honourable Name of Minister of Health and Wellness 
Department of Health and Wellness
PO Box 2000
105 Rochford Street, 4th Floor N
Charlottetown, PE
C1A 7N8
Dear Minister Name of Minister of Health and Wellness:
As a resident of Prince Edward Island, I am writing to you about the urgent need for patients in Prince Edward Island to access all available therapies for the treatment of advanced kidney cancer, both first-line and second-line options. 
Insert a brief paragraph outlining your personal story (as a patient, caregiver, relative or friend) and the link you have to kidney cancer.  Try to mention the importance medications have played in your experience, or may play in the future for you.
By way of background, Renal Cell Carcinoma (more commonly known as Kidney Cancer) is a rare cancer that affects approximately 6,200 Canadians per year.   Traditional chemotherapy and radiation simply do not work for kidney cancer.  In the past, kidney cancer was extremely difficult to treat and patients with metastatic disease rarely lived beyond the first year. However, since 2006, targeted therapies have been proven to significantly extend overall survival for patients with advanced disease.
Through Kidney Cancer Canada, I understand that we have seen tremendous breakthroughs in the treatment of this disease.  Specifically, six targeted treatments have been approved by Health Canada since 2006 – sunitinib (Sutent™), sorafenib (Nexavar™), temsirolimus (Torisel™), everolimus (Afinitor™), pazopanib (Votrient™) and axitinib (Inlyta™). These treatments have been Health Canada approved as either first or second line therapies for advanced kidney cancer and have been reviewed at the pan-Canadian level (pCODR) for cost-effectiveness.  Furthermore, Health Canada has recently approved nivolumab (Opdivo™), a new type of immuno-oncology treatment for advanced kidney cancer. Canadian Guidelines by leading experts in kidney cancer support sequential therapies beyond initial treatment for this disease.
However, Prince Edward Island patients still have access to only one line of treatment. When that treatment is no longer effective, patients have no other publicly funded option. Out of pocket, these cancer medications can range from $6,000-$8,000 per month – simply unaffordable for all but the very wealthy. All other provinces provide a minimum of two funded treatments so that kidney cancer patients can benefit from a second life-extending therapy. 
As a resident of PEI, I am writing to ask you: why should Prince Edward Island’s kidney cancer patients be the only patients in Canada denied access solely on the basis of which province they reside in?  Patients in Prince Edward Island currently face serious financial hardship to pay for cancer medications while at the same time dealing with the psychological stress of a life-threatening illness.  
Minister, respectfully, I am writing to you requesting your direct assistance and intervention in providing second line therapy to kidney cancer patients through the provincial drug program.
Thank you for your consideration of this request and I look forward to your response.

Yours sincerely,

Your Name     

c.:
Your M.L.A.
Kidney Cancer Canada
